
Summary of spill reporting and cleanup of property located at 430 Cascade Loop, Kalispell MT 
 
 
On August 1, 2021, the DEQ Duty Officer received a report from the Montana DES Duty Officer 
of a reported one gallon spill of high flash Naptha at the Sherwin Williams facility located at the 
address noted above.  The spill occurred when the can was damaged during unloading from a 
delivery truck; the gallon container was set to the side of the pavement and some of the contents 
ran off into the nearby soil at the edge of the pavement. The incident occurred on July 30, 2021. 
 
On August 3, 2021, Miller Environmental Group and their subcontractor responded to the spill 
site. The contaminated soil was excavated and placed into four drums for disposal; a total of 1.2 
yards of contaminated soil was removed, and soil confirmation samples were collected. The 
results of the soil samples indicated that no further actions were necessary. The contaminated soil 
was disposed of at Clean Harbor’s Grassy Mountain Landfill in Knolls, Utah. 
 
On September 30, 2021, DEQ sent a spill closure approval letter to Sherwin Williams. 
 
 
 


